Fairgrove Township, February 2015

The February meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order on Monday, February 16, 2015 at 7:30 p.m. by Supervisor Keith Aeder.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustee Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.  Due to illness, Dennis Hadeway was absent.

Also present were Cemetery Sexton Doug Foster, Policeman Mike Scarbrough.   Assessor Young and Zoning Administrator Turner were absent.

The minutes from the January meeting were presented for approval.  Day moved and McQuillan supported to approve the minutes as presented.  Approved.

Mr. Drew Stark gave a presentation on a Web Site for the Township.  After questions and discussion, Day moved and McQuillan supported to proceed with a Web Site by Avant Image Makers LLC at a cost of $100.00 for the first year.  It cost will remain at $100.00 per year unless we make big changes to the page.  Approved,  Mr. Stark is located in Juniata Township.

McQuillan moved and Day supported to have Keith Aeder sign a Chloride application contract with Wilkinson, up to $3,000.00 for two applications for 2015.  The contract should be coming soon.  The Clerk will than issue a check to get the discount.  Approved.

We received letters from the Veterans Organization and the Tuscola County EDC urging the Township to support the milage issues on the February 24, 2015 Special Election.  This was noted.  The letters are in the Clerk’s office.

We received a contract for Parking Lot Expansion plans from Mr. Billette.  He is with a firm in Bay City.  This contract will lay out the plans for expanding the parking lot west of the existing parking lot.  We will be working with sewer lines, water wells, electrical and gas lines, so we need professional services.  Aeder moved and Day supported to accept Mr. Billette’s proposal of $1,900.00 for his services.  Approved.
*Foster gave the Cemetery report.  He had two burials and there is 8 inches of frost.

*Scarbrough gave the Police report.  The township and villages has been quiet due to the very cold weather.  There is one B&E he is still working on.  Both of these reports were accepted.

The Financial report was presented.  It was noted that the Treasurer will be in the office on March 2, 2015 from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on that day for the final tax collection.  Day moved and Goodchild supported to approve the report as presented.  Approved.

Day attended the Akron Fire Board meeting on February 10, 2015.  The cost to the Township will be the same, $775.00 per section or $4,650.00 for fire coverage from the Village of Akron. 

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  Aeder moved and Day supported to the bills as presented.  Approved.

AT&T                                                                115.53
Keith Aeder                                                       616.67

JohnMcQuillan                                                  607.73

Karen Goodchild                                               650.00

Deb Young                                                      1,250.00

Doug Foster                                                    1,400.00

Mike Day                                                          170.84

Bruce Turner                                                     120.05

Carl Childs                                                          69.26

Brian Pike                                                           50.79

Anne Leen                                                          50.79

Doug Shannon                                                    50.79

Jeff Montei                                                         50.79

Tuscola County Treas,                                 36,565.81

Chemical Bank                                             10,022.01

Spicer Group                                                  1,298.40

GBS Inc.                                                             53.00

Caro Publishing                                                  88.00

Diva Disposal                                                5,933.20

Consumers Energy                                            170.86

John McQuillan                                                  49.16

Tuscola County/M. Hoagland                          180.15

Doug Foster                                                      670.00

DTE Energy  hall                                             109.20
AT&T                                                                35.00

DTE street light                                                 15.67
Greatlakes Mapping                                        800.00

Weinlander Fitzhugh                                       705.00
Kay Eurich                                                       155.00
Diane Spencer                                                  155.00
Karen Goodchild                                             155.00
Janet Haney  ?                                                   45.00
The Wilkinson Corp.                                    2,511.00
Postmaster                                                         49.00

The remainder of the meeting was spent working on the budget for 2015-2016.  The next meeting will be March 16, 2016, with the Fairgrove Township Budget Hearing for 2015-2016 beginning at 7:30 p.m.

Having no other business, Keith moved and McQuillan supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m.

Respectful

